Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: December 14,2022
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Bob Burke – Vice- Chairman



John Minichino Jr., Supervisor



Bob Flagor –Treasurer/ Supervisor









Linda Ely – Supervisor






Jon Groth – Supervisor






Laurin Scarcello – Supervisor
Wes Evans - Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 

Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Sarah Garcia – BCSWCD

Bill Lillibridge -ISWCC-Zoom

Kelli Moe – Boat Station Manager

Don Caparelli – Boat Station Assistant Manager

Kevin Hicks, Landowner, 
Jacob Garringer, Office of the Governor

John Mobbs, Landowner

Meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Vice-Chairman Bob Burke at 9:05 am. Since there are attendees on a time constraint, we will edit the order of the agenda items.
Introductions were made around the room.

Laurin Scarcello moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion to approve the November’s 2022 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.

Bob Flagor moved, and Wes Evans seconded the motion to approve the November’s 2022 financial reports. MOTION CARRIED.

First on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, with NRCS updated:
Staffing and Office

· The selected NACD partner planner candidate turned down the offer.

· We interviewed and selected a recent graduate Soil Conservationist.  We submitted the selection to Human Resources and now wait for them to initiate the process and give a tentative job offer.   
· The Chief of NRCS is slated to be in North Idaho in March or April.  Not any other details at this time.   
Inflation Reduction Act money

· The latest word is that we will not see a lot of it in FY2023 due to congress and the change of control there.  Still a lot to be negotiated.  Sounds like the majority will be coming out in FY24 and 25.

· We still don’t know how this money will be rolled out either.  Not sure if it will come in general EQIP, or if it will come in other flavors like RCPP or otherwise.

Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP)

· We are currently working on application that were received and eligible.  Doing site visits, inventory, and conservation plan work in Conservation Desktop.

· Need to rank all projects by February 17th and then should know funding not long after that.  

· The second EQIP signup will be April 7th.   This is only for select fund pools like Sage Grouse Initiative, Water management entities, Cheatgrass challenge, Joint Chiefs, Water smart, and the new Tribal fund pool.  

Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP) –  

· The state also released the CSP Classic application cutoff date of January 27th, 2023.  

· All eligibility will need to be completed by March 3rd, 2023.   
Katie Yoder with ISWCC was not in attendance, Bill Lillibridge, ISWCC Engineer was on zoom and gave updates:

The Performance Reports are due on December 20, 2022. Efforts are underway to secure another WQPA appropriation. This would be added to our FY 2024 budget request by the Governor or the legislature. SWCC staff are working with IASCD and other stakeholders on both fronts, i.e., both the Governor’s Office and legislators, and there are signs suggesting we may receive another one-time appropriation which would enable us to continue WQPA into FY 2024.
It's too early to predict that we will get additional WQPA funds, but not too early to be working with your Districts to identify potential projects they could propose if funding becomes available. If the program gets funded for another year, project proposals submitted but not funded this year can be re-submitted but we will require the sponsoring District to update and resubmit their proposals with current project budget information. 
Bill Lillibridge also updated on Beaver Creek.  The landowners Larry Runkle and Rocky Banks requested assistance with the USFS slide causing erosion. Bill explained the discussion held again at the NF CDA River Watershed Advisory Group. The USFS is not willing to address the issue on their ownership.
Next on the agenda was Karla Freeman, District Administrator updated on the following projects:
Leading Idaho – At the request of Jamie Brunner with DEQ – we have pulled the 319 Grant – Wolf Lodge Creek Reach #5 Andrew LeClaire and have resubmitted to Leading Idaho for 100% of the funding.
North Fork CDA River – Sites 1 and 2 are completed and DEQ has already had a site visit on these areas.  We have received all invoices from the Shoshone County Road Department.  We have also requested a time extension on this grant of an additional 3 months to finish the last site of the project. 
Boat Stations – All stations are closed, and we have submitted the last boat expense ledger as well as return to the Department of Agriculture the funding that was not utilized in throughout the season. 
NACD TA Grant- Still looking to hire a TA person.  Original candidate declined the job offer.
Anderson Brothers – Currently working on audit and should have this completed by February 2023.
Next on the agenda was Kelli Moe, Boat Station Manager to give the end of the season updates.  


Kelli handed out a spreadsheet with the boat station number of inspections that were done through out the year per each station. Kelli updated that there was an ongoing problem with the signage on the highways.  The signs are too small and are located to close to the exits where the inspection stations are.  This is a dangerous set up and is working with the Department of Agriculture to address this issue.  The Department of Agriculture was able to get a land line telephone installed at Rose Lake as well as installed a cell booster.  This has been an ongoing issue that has been resolved.  


Kelli updated that Kim Holtzer, State Biologists is longer with the Department of Agriculture.  Her replacement has not been named yet.


Nic Zurfluth and Lloyd Knight both with the Department of Agriculture stopped by for an impromptu meeting with Karla Freeman, District Administrator to go over some of the issues from the season.  Discussions were had at possibly having two of stations open longer in months as well as hours due to continuing high traffic. 
Next on the agenda was Wes Evans, Supervisor with a draft business plan for the no till drill program.  This project continues to gain momentum and interest.  This will continue to bad carried forward each month as a discussion item. 

Next on the agenda was Laurin Scarcello, Supervisor who wanted to update the board that the Aquifer Board is working on a 5-year plan.  This might be something that the board would like to weigh in on.  Laurin will share the district’s 5-year plan with the Aquifer board to use as a possible template. 

Next on the agenda was Bob Flagor, Supervisor to give updates on the IACD Annual Meeting that was in November 2022.  Bob updated that there is a new Director, Devin Fielding who is with the ISWCC. Tom Daniels will take over the Chairmans position that Bob Flagor held.   Bob Flagor who is staying on with the district as an associate supervisor, will also continue to work on the Policy Manual as well as the Bylaws updates. Bob Flagor updated that the discussion was had at the Directors meeting concerning the administrators and their job duties, is this in a manual somewhere?  What does the district do to move forward with daily business if something were to happen to the administrator?  Bob suggested that we have a manual giving direction on daily activity. 
Bob updated that the issue of attending the business meeting via zoom was still shut down at the business meeting.  Bob updated that there was no update on the Climate Smart Grant.  No details have been shared to date.

Next on the agenda was Jon Groth, Supervisor, updated that the Wastewater Land Application is moving forward in the purchase agreement for the land.  As of now it looks as if the 35 acres will be processing 15 million gallons of wastewater and has room for growth in the future.  Jon updated that this should be online by the fall of 2023.
Next on the agenda was Bob Flagor, Supervisor discussing the Urban Sprawl Study done by Group Numbers USA, which has a website on the driving forces of growing populations in the urban areas of the United States.  The study has been done all over the United States on the population and consumption, and the decreasing areas of open space.  Bob suggested that we have Rob Harding, Urban Sprawl Study address the board on this topic.  

Next on the agenda was a short discussion concerning the district’s 5 year plan/Annual plan that is due at the end of March 2023.  Karla Freeman, Administrator suggested setting up a workshop for one morning so the supervisor can come together and go through the plan, make sure this is the way the districts wants to move forward with conservation.  Karla will email several dates and times to the board for this future workshop. 

Next on the agenda was the action item to approve and sign the extension on the DEQ 319 Grant – North Fork of the Coeur d’Alene River.  The grant is set to expire on September 30, 2023, the extension will allow the grant to continue until December 31, 2023.  Wes Evan moved, and Bob Flagor seconded the motion to approve the time extension. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is to appoint associate supervisors to the board.  We have two current board members that will not retain their seats starting January 1, 2022, due to the elections results in Kootenai and Shoshone counties.  These two board members have requested to be appointed as associates, they are Jon Groth who represents the Silver Valley in Shoshone County and Bob Flagor who has been with the district for over 25 years. We also have one landowner John Mobbs that has shown interest in sitting as an associate as well.  All three have tremendous experience that they bring to the district.  Laurin Scarcello moved and Wes Evans seconded the motion to have Jon Groth, Bob Flagor and John Mobbs all be appointed as associate supervisors.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was to approve a donation to help offset travel expenses for Sarah Garcia, Administrator for Bonner SWCD on the NACD Annual Conference being held in New Orleans.  Sarah will be attending this conference and bring back information to share with all of Division 1 board members as well as the District Administrators. Linda Ely moved, and Laurin Scarcello seconded the motion to donate $1,000.00 towards the expenses to attend this conference. MOTION CARRIED.

Next on the agenda was to discuss the January 2023 board meeting that will have new board members taking the oath of office.  Bob Flagor moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion to amend the December 2022 agenda to appoint and approve an interim Chairman to start the January 2023 meeting until the election of officers is done. MOTION FAILED TO BE APPROVED. Discussion were had that for the January 2023 meeting, Bob Burke, the current Vice-Chairman will act as interim chairperson to call the January 2023 meeting to order and proceed with the transfer of power and have elections for officers.  

Next meeting will be Wednesday January 11, 2023, at 9:00 am at the Conference Room located in the NRCS Field Office at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.

Meeting adjourned at 12:25 pm.

